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Lyman Hall High School:  

Ag  Science and Technology   

October 2014 Edition  

FFA Meetings & Activities:  
Contact a Teacher:  

Ag. Mechanics : Mr. Donnellan  
pdonnellan@wallingford.k12.ct.us  

Aquaculture : Mr. Santiago  
asantiago@wallingford.k12.ct.us  

Large Animal Science : Mrs. Marcello  

cmarcello@wallingford.k12.ct.us  

Food Science : Mrs. Roselli  

croselli@wallingford.k12.ct.us  

Plant Science : Mrs. Amenta  

jamenta@wallingford.k12.ct.us  

Small Animal Tech. : Mrs. Dal Zin  

kdalzin@wallingford.k12.ct.us  

Wildlife Biology : Mrs. Picard  

epicard@wallingford.k12.ct.us  

Contact the Ag Office :  

203 -294 -5321  

Follow Us Online!  
www.LHAgED.org  

Twitter : @LHAgSci  

Instagram : Lyman_Hall_Ag_Science  

Facebook : Lyman Hall Agricultural Science  

Pinterest : lagscience  

Congratulations to the 2014 - 15 National Honor Society 

Inductees!  

Dianna Bloom, Megan Daniel, Hannah DelCervo, Birgetta Johnson, 

Marlese Lessing, Tracy Lichter, Anna Meassick, Shannon Murray, Ste-

phen Musial, and Rachael Whitney.  

National FFA Convention  

 Louisville, KY | Oct. 28 ð31 | Contact Mrs. Roselli for details.  

FFA Dues  

 FFA dues of $19 have been collected for this year. Remember that whoever did 

 not pay their dues cannot participate in VoAg Fair in May! :(  

FFA Unit & Parli - Pro  

 By the end of November, freshmen and sophomores will be learning more 

 about the FFA and Parliamentary Procedure. Freshmen are working toward 

 completing requirements for their Greenhand Degree and sophomores toward 

 their Chapter Degree.  

Greenhand & Chapter Degrees  

 This yearôs sophomores should start to keep track of their community service 

 hours in order to earn their Chapter Degree. Students that did not earn their 

 Greenhand Degrees freshmen year have the opportunity to earn it this year, 

 please contact Mrs. Roselli if interested.  

 

Recycling Committee  

 The Ag Science Recycling Committee held a can and bottle drive the week 

 of Oct. 20 -24th. Cans and bottles can always be dropped off in Ag103.  

 

Holiday Shop 2014  

 You may pre -order wreaths by email or by completing an order form, contact 

 Mrs. Amenta for details. The shop is open on Tuesdays and Fridays from 9:00 -

 2:00 p.m. and Wednesdays and Thursdays 9:00 -4:00 p.m. The shop is 

 closed on Mondays.  
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Ag Mechanics:  

Freshmen:  

 Freshmen have finished their Tractor Driving unit, 

where they drove tractors and equipment ranging from 

our largest, John Deere 7520, to our smallest, John 

Deere 355. Students operated the skid steer, a zero turn 

mower, a walk behind hydraulically driven mower, and 

used the backhoe to excavate along the woods. After 

participating in the department wide FFA unit, freshmen 

will learn the necessary skills to successfully complete a 

plumbing project.  

Sophomores:  

 The Athletic Field Maintenance unit, sophomores 

used the John Deere 4710 and attached tiller at Stevens 

Elementary Schoolôs baseball field to turn over weeds left 

behind from the summer and to soften the ground. Students then used the Toro 5020 athletic field groom-

ing machine to continue to soften the ground regularly and maintain the playing surface. Following a unit 

on Parliamentary Procedure, the sophomores will begin their second unit on welding.  

Juniors:  

 This fall the juniors have completed outdoor projects on the school grounds, including the removal 

of several dead locust trees and stumps using the backhoe. The tiller and power rake were then used to 

seed a lawn area behind the gym where several unwieldy trees and shrubs were removed near the locker 

room and transported to the town composting center. Juniors will next begin a unit on facility construction, 

where they will pair up to build twelve foot walls and join them to form a ñhouseò in the shop. This project 

will be finished with lights, electrical outlets and sheetrock.  

Seniors:  

 Seniors have participated in a mix of shop and outdoor work this fall. In the shop, projects 

ranged from woodworking to mechanical, depending on student interest. We also attended an open 

house at G&H Equipment in North Haven, where we worked with a mechanic to inspect our new John 

Deere 5085 tractor before delivery. After our current landscape maintenance unit is finished, we will 

be back inside to begin our boat building unit.  
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Large Animal Science:  

Freshmen:  

 The freshmen have completed the first part of the 

Introduction to Horses unit ðthey learned about general 

equine care. The following items were covered; groom-

ing, hoof picking, stall cleaning, leading and handling of 

horses, colors and markings, conformation and members 

of the equine family. The equine science students have 

been in the barn and handle the classroom animals, get-

ting exposed to not only horses but goats, llamas, par-

rots, rabbits, and snakes.  

Sophomores:  

 Sophomores have been working on an Introduc-

tion to Tack unit, they identify and properly fit over 75 

pieces of tack. Items covered included; bridles, saddles, 

and bits. Students will have the opportunity to make study guides and place the equipment on the horse. 

Currently the class is in the FFA Parliamentary Procedure unit and earning their Chapter Degree.  

Juniors:  

 Juniors completed their Equine Nutrition unit. Students studied ruminant, non - ruminant, and avian 

digestion, equine nutrition, and the nutrients that horses require, and also forages. The class also went to 

a hay field to identify legumes, grasses, and poisonous plants. The juniors studied feed bags and labels in 

order to determine the facts of the feed. The unit ended with a test on all they have learned in the past 

weeks.  

Seniors:  

 Seniors are working on their Horse Farm Management unit and have completed blueprint 

drawings for their equine business. Students are responsible for the completed blueprints, enlarged 

room views, and overall farm layout. The class went on many barn tours and had the opportunity to 

see all types of equine facilities, both large scale and smaller scale home style barns. This is a fast 

paced and independently structured class. Students must incorporate writing and mathematical skills 

as they prepare their business plans, drawings, and spreadsheets. They will select horses, determine 

feed and veterinary costs, as well as determine employee costs, and an exercise schedule for the 

horses in their care. Seniors also are able to be creative and design business cards, advertisements, 

and barn logos. Students are also graded on the care of the school barn and its animals.  
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Wildlife Biology:  

Freshmen:  

 The freshman class participated in an Introduction 

to Natural Resources unit. Students did field work and 

familiarized themselves with habitats in Wallingford. Stu-

dents have collected, pressed and identified different 

plant species.  

Sophomores:  

 Sophomores started the Environmental Aware-

ness unit and learned about influential people and events 

in the history of environmental conservation. At the con-

clusion of the unit, students will be giving a speech on an 

environmental issue they feel passionate about.  

Juniors:  

 Juniors are now in a Wildlife Management unit. We have mainly been concentrating on invasive ani-

mals and plants. The junior class, along with some seniors, attended a symposium hosted by the Connecti-

cut Invasive Plants Working Group at UConn. Students learned about different invasive plants, habitat 

management, control techniques, and more. Students were also able to mingle with professionals within 

the field.  

 Field work has also been a big part of the studentsô education so far. The class is involved in pro-

jects with the Wallingford Conservation Commission. One of the projects was to plant native species at Ty-

lerôs Mill in order to create an edge habitat. The other project is run by one of the juniors in the class, Mag-

gie Yeung. Her project is raising beetles that will be released to help manage purple loosestrife, an invasive 

wetland plant. So far the class has assisted Maggie in digging, potting, and watering the plants. Her project 

will continue through the spring. We will hopefully begin helping another junior of the class, Mark Bernick, 

in his SAE and Eagle Scout project. Markôs project is making kestrel nest boxes. We owe our participation 

with the Conservation Commission to Mark and his father. All students in the junior class have been getting 

more involved in our community as a whole and parents should be very proud of their actions this year.  

Seniors:  

 Seniors have begun their UConn Early College Experience Environmental Science Unit. This unit is 

rigorous, so every Friday we will be working on service projects in the field to give the students more bal-

ance in the unit. Projects we will be working on include removing invasive plants from the woodlot outside 

the classroom and using GIS and GPS software to map the school properties. In the winter they will create 

their own maps. Students have been working very hard for next year applying for colleges and scholar-

ships.  
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Plant Science:  

Freshmen:  

 Freshman have finish their Intro to Botany unit. 

During the unit students collected, labeled, and pressed 

the identifying features of plants and described the func-

tion of each.  

Sophomores:  

 Sophomores are identifying houseplants and the 

cultural requirements for growing healthy plants in a 

greenhouse. We harvested 4 oôclock seed at Geremia 

Farm for Mikaelaôs Garden through the Petit Foundation 

and measured the vegetable garden at Booksvale Park.  

Juniors:  

 For the past month, juniors identified ornamental 

trees and shrubs common to a home landscape. Students collected and pressed leaves, identified the 

prominent characteristics, and studied the landscape value for each plant. Currently, the juniors are work-

ing on designing a spring bulb planting for the front entrance of the school.  

Seniors:  

 Seniors involved in the flower design class are required to identify flowers and greens used in flow-

er designs, implement the principles of flower design, and incorporate color theory. Students also learn the 

steps required to complete a flower order for a specific event. This includes placing a wholesale order and 

determining the retail prices for each piece designed.  

  


